GUARDIA PARENTS

JAN-APRIL UPDATE-VOLUME: 1/22

PARENTS / GUARDIANS NEWSLETTER FOR THE MONTHS OF JAN- APRIL, 2022

NAMASKARAM, BULA VINAKA!

Greetings to all the parents / guardians of Nadi Sangam Primary School and Jack 'N' Jill kindergarten.

I once again welcome you all to term 4 2021 academic year.

INTRODUCTION

The school re-opened on 4th January for year 8's and then February 14th for all year levels.

It was almost 8 months schools around the country were closed due to Covid-19 pandemic. This made children to stay home for a very long time and may be in the history of MEHA. First day of school we had 70% attendance and later it reached to 95%. I wish to thank the Parents and Guardians for sending your children to school even though the pandemic is not completely over

yet. We in school tend to follow all the safety measures s outlined by Ministry of Health and Education. You must have read the article on school reopening guideline. Temperature check at the entrance is a MUST for anyone entering , just to ensure that our school bubble is safe from Covid-19. As such, we have recorded ZERO Covid cases in school till date. I humbly request everyone to cooperate with us in maintaining the school environment from Covid-19 pansafe demic.

ACTIVITIES

2nd February– Scouts and Girls Guides founders day celebration.

Kindy and year 1 enrolment is already closed.

Holi celebration is on 18th March over the intercom. School children will sing "chautaal" in the morning. Only children are permitted

-19 protocols such as wearing mask at all times and keep your vaccinated card with you which needs to be produced upon your checking. We have also placed procedures on how to assist non-vaccinated parents. No one is left out from our end as far as we all work as a **TEAM.**

TERM 4 ENDS ON 1ST APRIL, 2022.

2ND—10TH APRIL IS SCHOOL BREAK.

TERM 1 2022 BE-GINS ON 11TH APRIL, 2022. to take part in this celebration. No sweet distribution due to safety measures.

2022 booklist is ready for collection. Ask your class teachers.

All 2021 kindergarten children will sit for an assessment in Literacy and Numeracy before they are placed in year 1 from April 11th 2022, so that children are equally distributed and blended well in terms of academic achievements, gender, and ethnicity. Please ask your room teachers for a timetable.

2021 Years 1 –8 assessment is scheduled from 21st—25th March, 2022. Please request your class teachers for a timetable to assist in revision.

No positions and rankings for this assessment. Just to see the improvements that will be needed in 2022 academic year.

PILNA for years 4 and 6 students only from 22nd –23rd March 2022.

NO parents day or PTI due to safety reasons. However, If you need a copy of the result sheet please request your class teacher. Class teachers are kindly reminded not to conduct any form of discussions. We have viber platform where you can raise your issues.

All kindergarten and year 8 children will be given a completion certificate for successfully completing their prescribed study. We will not have any formal program or gathering in school. Its just the teachers and the children. I hope you all understand the situation we are in now and schools need to be kept safe at all times. It also becomes unfair to those parents who are unvaccinated.

REMINDER TO PARENTS AND GUARDIANS

All Parents are kindly reminded to visit the school office for issues and clarification.

Co-operation and support is highly needed from all the parents of Nadi Sangam Primary school to liaise with the admin team before taking any step further. As I have mentioned previously that we are engaging all stakeholders through an open door policy. Once you are in the school premises please ensure to follow the Covid